Town of County Line

Minutes of July 15, 2010 rescheduled regular meeting

Meeting was called to order at 7:05PM by Mayor J. L. Calvert.

Roll was called with Mayor Calvert, Councils Michael Calvert, Dennis Finch, and Ralph Calvert present. Absent was Council Pam Sitton. Council Shannon Blackwell place 4 having resigned on July 13, 2010) a Quorem being present meeting proceeded.

Financial report on 2&7 and 4,5&6 accts were read., The other reports and minutes not being available. Financial report was accepted unanimously.

There were no reports of committees, officers, or petitions.

Mayor Calvert read a letter from Alabama Power on "tree grants" available to towns and cities. A discussion on grants and locations possible was made by Councils Finch and Ralph Calvert. The Mayor asked Council Finch to call and research the grants. Council Finch will write grants.

A letter from the B'ham Regional Emergency Medical Service funds requesting(a \$44.00 donation) from the Town for Emergency work. This organization supposedly co-ordinates ambulances and dispatch during emergency situations. After discussion, it was agreed NO on donation at this time.

A letter from the B'ham Regional Planning Commission was read. Possible projects and grant writing was discussed.

Council Shannon Blackwell's letter of resignation (July 15,2010) was read by the Mayor. Mayor Calvert advised the Council must appoint someone to fill this vacancy within 60 days or the Governor would appoint someone. There was discussion of a name that possibly would serve, but all Councils should being thinking of a name before the next meeting.

Mayor Calvert advised that we should pay Mr. Herman Mulvehill 150 dollars for the right of way grass cutting he did. (3 hrs. @50.00 hr.) Council Michael Calvert moved to pay this amount to Mr. Herman Calvert .(motion passed at the previous meeting) Council agreed to this amount.

There was a further discussion of grants and grant writing and possible writers thereof.

Council Finch brought up the complaints of a resident on Smith Mill Rd. and the bad drainage situation on that road. It was agreed that Council Finch will contact Commissioner Pitts about the problem and will send a letter to him.

Mayor Calvert brought up the subject of additional work on the Park. The Mayor advised there are still too many trees out there. Discussion followed about possibly hiring someone to cut them and possibility of running a pipe under the property.

Council Finch moved to adjourn

William Ivey Town Clerk, Reporting

APPROVED AUG 1 0 2010